
[image: image1.wmf]
NEWSLETTER
AUGUST 2014

                                        



                                   Dates for Your Diary.

Sunday 7th September
Association Apiary

2pm
A message and an appeal from Maureen MacLeod.

Our Association Apiary will close within the next twelve months if some action is not taken very soon, it is no longer fit to be called a teaching apiary with hives and equipment in a desperate state of muddle, neglect and disarray . So this is an appeal to all members to come to its aid. We want a lot of people to help with each person doing a little so that the apiary at least can be saved.

At present we have we have a Chinese army in charge, i.e. 'All captains and no men'

A secretary who does not do secretarial things, communication, programmes, arrange events, speakers or even reply to new members wanting to join.  We had one recently who would have been an excellent teacher, paid her subscription and heard no more in spite of many e-mails, now she belongs to West Glamorgan and is one of our bee-inspectors. Other members have drifted off to the Teifiside and a lot to East Carmarthen, others have dropped out altogether.  Unfortunately there is no apiary planning or structure, no beginners exams offered and promised social events such as garden parties don't happen.

There is no committee to put things right and I have been asked over and over again to start up an alternative association to which many would belong. But I'm too old and we have everything we need at the present apiary, it just needs to be upgraded and have proper apiary management.   At the meeting on July 20th, Cathy arrived along with a crowd of people only to find a locked shed, and on looking at the bees realised more supers were needed, so the shed door was taken off its hinges, then there was not enough frames in boxes to go round, it was an afternoons tuition in what not to do in an apiary. In the shed there are plastic boxes with mouldering things inside, all a mess, a shambles and any normal beekeeper would cringe at the cobbled mixture of frames in and out of the hives.

So we need someone to help Cathy with newsletters, updates and planning of speakers, an army to help put the apiary straight, two or three tea ladies so there is always milk for tea, as many as possible experienced beekeepers to come and talk and demonstrate now and then. People willing to help clean up the old equipment put new boxes and frames together;  a thoroughly joint effort.

The September meeting COULD be an extracting day, it will be a whole day affair with loads of help and pre- planning. The supers will have to be removed in advance; uncapping, putting empty supers back to be cleaned up, all the honey filtered into a settling tank to be bottled up later and an army of people to clear up the mess at the end

We have a member with a strimmer God bless him!

I asked Cathy in April to do the beginners course, she has far surpassed that remit and has probably extended the life of the association considerably, as people love to go when she is there. We have taken advantage of her this year but without help she cannot continue, as her job, aged parents and a holiday let are all time consuming.

Thornes and Maismores have sales at the end of the year for goodness sake get stocked up with all you need for next year and everybody should have a nuc box

If you are a member of the association and still do not have any bees please let me know, you will get some soon.
August in the Apiary
July has been hot with very little rain and as a consequence many of our staple honey producing plants are wilted and over already.  Of course there is still many of the summer plants to come, but we do need some rain; preferably at night to keep things going!
As we found, when we looked in the association apiary on the 20th July, the bees have been very busy and are stashing away the honey in any available space in the hives.  Make sure you are adding supers regularly, to the top of the beehive stack – hot air rises and the conditions there are then best for drawing wax and processing the honey.  

It is not a time for hive inspections though – bees are busy and won’t take kindly to being disturbed.  The temperature inside the brood nest is around 35oC during the summer months – an ideal temperature for raising brood and processing honey.  When we carry out inspections we dramatically reduce that temperature and it will then take the colony around 5 days to get it back up again.  So keep away from the brood area, just work on the supers during this month
It is a good idea to start thinking about varroa treatment, you will need to put on any treatment AFTER the honey flow is over and you have taken off the honey.  If you have an open mesh floor, put the board back in place and monitor the mite drop.  If you have even a small number of mites in a two inch square, then you should treat for varroa.  There are a variety of products on the market and I believe you should do your homework and choose one that suits your circumstances.
Start getting your honey extraction equipment together – if you haven’t got an extractor you can borrow one of the association’s ones for £5.00.  Please let Steve know if you want to borrow one and he will put your name on the list.  

You don’t need to buy lots of expensive extracting equipment; you can use many items you already have in your kitchen.  A large roasting tin is ideal as the tray for catching the sliced off cappings and off course you can use a bread knife or other long bladed knife for this purpose.  Sieves can be a little trickier as they do need to be quite big.  But if you do have a large sieve, encase it in a pair of tights and place it over a container for storing the honey.  
If there are two items worth buying to help with the honey harvest, I would recommend a double strainer and a settling tank – they are a good investment and you will get plenty of use out of them.  The sieve is great if you just have one or two frames at other times of the season, and the settling tank really helps to separate any scummy bits of honey from the good.

One other thing – we now need to put out wasp traps and reduce the entrances of the hives – a weak colony can be wiped out by wasps.  An easy way to make wasp trap is to get a plastic bottle, cut the bottle top off around a third down.  Invert the bottle top and tape it up.  Make two hole (one either side) and tread string through, so that the trap can be hung in a tree.  Put some mouldy jam mixed with a little water, flat lemonade or anything else that needs throwing out in the bottom of the bottle – then hang up.
A Snippet from the Daily Telegraph (June 2014)
Why beehives are a honeypot for thieves
Beekeepers across Britain are being urged to microchip their hives to foil specialist gangs who are plundering their harvests of honey.

Apiarists are predicting a bonanza crop this year thanks to the warm, dry spring, which has led to masses of blossom for the bees to feed on.  However, this has meant that criminals are searching the fields and woods for hives to rob.

The British Beekeepers Association is trying to warn beekeepers of the threat.  Gill Maclean, the association’s press officer, urged beekeepers to get their hives microchipped so police can identify them.  Other advice includes anchoring hives to the ground, siting them in hidden places, and marking them with their postcode in permanent ink.

In the latest spate of thefts, hives containing an estimated 100,000 bees and their honeycombs were stolen in rural Norfolk.  John Gubb, 68, of Cley, Norfolk, lost around 80,000 bees.  He said the thieves were probably experienced beekeepers, but he hoped it was “someone stupid enough to get quickly stung”.
If you have something you would like to put in a newsletter, something to sell, some recipes for later in the season, foraging material or just a beekeeping experience please send it to Cathy –catherinetansley@btinternet for inclusion in the next  newsletter.
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